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Amnesty International

Blackheath and Greenwich
Newsletter 

May  2020
Group Meeting 12.05.2020 on ZOOM

1. Rachel chaired the meeting and Graham agreed to write the Newsletter. A special welcome was given to Melanie who was able to join the meeting because Lockdown released her from other commitments! Every cloud ….etc.
2. Matters arising from April Meeting
Geoff said that these were covered by this evenings agenda.
3. Campaign Updates:
China – Angela had not received any updates. 
Central America  - Roger said that a recent AI report stated that actions to combat coronavirus are exacerbating Human Rights problems in many (Central American) countries. In Honduras police used tear gas against protesters wanting food. Desperate citizens in El Salvador have been met with repression and arrest as police and military take the front line in a public health crisis. And Mexico’s President López Obrador has introduced austerity mea​sures so severe that his critics have compared him to Margaret Thatcher. 
I have attached the summary AI report to the same email as this Newsletter.
Columbia – Nancy drew our attention to an email from Richard Crossfield, the country coordinator for Columbia and Argintina, that she forwarded to the group on Friday 8 May. Amnesty International has issued a new Urgent Action on behalf of the indigenous community ASEINPOME in central Colombia, east of the Andes Mountains. They occupy an area which is under exploration for oil and have seen armed men lurking on their land. The community has received intimidating and extortion calls and has faced racist accusations but is receiving no help from the authorities. 
I have attached the AI Urgent Action to the same email as this Newsletter. It provides a suggested letter that can be emailed to the Attorney General in Columbia. Richard suggestes that you also copy your email to Antonio Jose Ardila, Colombian Ambassador to the UK: londres@cancilleria.gov.co 
4. Support for local family of a prisoner in Iran. Rachel drew our attention to the email from Darren concerning the plight of Anoosheh Ashoori. Amnesty International Secretariat has accepted Anoosheh Ashoori's case and are currently working on drafting an urgent action for him. In the mean time, Rachel suggested that if we agreed, the group could contact the family and ask what sort of support or action would be helpful and perhaps invite them to join one of our video meetings. There was general support for this and David Wi volunteered to coordinate our support and contact with the family and AI.
5. Book sale issues Roger began by thanking Brigitte for her timely email to some of our important donors including Taylor & Francis in Abingdon to enquire whether thay might donate to a November Book Sale this year. Geoff reported that the books in Olwen’s garage were dry and in good shape. He went on to say that there were very good books among those that he and Roger had collected and that these warranted some sort of pricing system.This led to a lively brainstorming discussion. The outcome was that we needed a pricing and preparation system that could be achieved within the Church of Ascension during the five days preceeding the sale on the Saturday. Among the suggestions was that we settle on a small number of possible prices for none fiction and assign tiny coloured stickers for each of the prices. Rachel brought the discussion to an end by saying that we now had a rough plan that we can refine in September and October provided we are able to hold the sale at all!
6. Mailing list Rachel reported that there had been a somewhat limited response to our email requesting everyone in the AIBG google group to affirm that they wished to continue to receive emails from us. Geoff suggested that we should go ahead with the sending of the second email but request in it that the response should be direct to him rather than the enquiries address. After that,  we might still be left with a large number of none responders, many of whom we recognise and might wish to remain in contact. Nancy illustrated the problem by showing the google distribution list on screen. This provoked a lively and at times, I have to admit, grumpy discussion! Rachel eventually brought it to an end by suggesting that this problem might be better solved by a small group going through the list.  Ann H and Geoff volunteered to join Rachel in this task.
7. Letter writing. During May, individual group members might respond on line to urgent actions as AIUK does not seem to be expecting letter responses at the moment. David W agreed to maintain his record of actions taken if members inform him  of their reponses.
8. Summer Social  Rachel suggested that it might be a morale boosting exercise if we at least turn our minds to thinking about where we would like to meet/picnic when that becomes possible. All agreed!
9. Arrangements for future meetings: David Wi reported that Garry Ettle, Country Coordinator for Israel, Palestine, Occupied Territories will be very happy to attend one of our meetings - either in person once lockdown is lifted, or by joining one of our videocons before it's lifted. In his email, Garry alerted us to the strong advice from Amnesty International Secretariat not to use Zoom, especially when discussing China! They suggest using alternatives such as JITSI. Rachel felt that this would cause problems for her. Presently we use her company Zoom account which provides unlimited conference time. Geoff agreed to trial JITSI before the next meeting.

Geoff mentioned that he had been contacted by Elaine van der Schaft, the new Community Organising Assistant at AIUK and successor to Farshid Talaghani. He will contact her to invite her join us online at a meeting.
10. AOB  Brigitte drew attention to the invitation, circulated last Sunday, to an online talk by Ulrike Schmidt of Amnesty International UK about shrinking spaces for human rights in Central Europe on this Wednesday evening. Brigitte will attend. 
David asked permission to name Geoff as the second signiture for accounts even though they could not meet. We all agreed, especially as it was very difficult for David to fly away with the money at present LOL.
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